
SHRI HARIHAR PRATISHTHAN’S 

GOVINDLAL KANHAIYALAL JOSHI  

(NIGHT) COMMERCE COLLEGE, LATUR 

 

 

 

Report on “Blood Donation Camp in the Memory of Late Shri. Govindlalji Joshi” 

organized by N.S.S. Unit 

[Academic Year 2023 – 2024] 

The college is unwaveringly committed to instilling a sense of social responsibility in its community through 

diverse avenues. As a manifestation of this commitment, the organization of a Blood Donation Camp stands 

out as a pivotal initiative to contribute meaningfully to society. On the auspicious day of 12th January 2024, 

the National Service Scheme orchestrated a significant blood donation drive, dedicating the event to the 

cherished memory of Late Shri. Govindlalaji Joshi. 

In a concerted effort to rally support, a compelling appeal for blood donation resonated across the college 

campus, reaching out to students, alumni, and dedicated staff. This appeal took the form of an informative 

brochure, disseminating crucial details about the event and emphasizing the collective impact that such a 

gesture could have on the community. The college, through its active involvement in social causes, continues 

to foster a culture of empathy and service, with the Blood Donation Camp serving as a poignant example of 

translating ideals into impactful actions. 

Informative Brochure 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Blood Donation program commenced with the auspicious inauguration by Dr. Santram Mundhe, an 

esteemed Member of the Management Council at SRTM University Nanded and Vice President of the 

National Education Federation. Adding to the grace of the event, the Honorable Secretary of Shri. Harihar 

Partisan’s Shree Dhanrajji Joshi presided over the program as its President. In a symbolic and inspiring 

gesture, both the Chief Guest and the President led by example by actively participating in the blood 

donation process, thereby officially initiating the program. This noble act not only set the tone for the event 

but also underscored the commitment of distinguished individuals towards the cause of enhancing 

community health and well-being. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chief Guest Dr. Santram Mundhe and Hon. Secretary Shri Dhanrajji Joshi also Donated the Blood 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

A proficient team of seven members hailing from Bhalchandra Blood Bank, Latur, skilfully oversaw the entirety of the 

blood donation activity, demonstrating their expertise and dedication. Guiding the team with exemplary leadership, 

Dr. Mangesh Kulkarni played a pivotal role in ensuring the smooth execution of the blood donation initiative. Under 

their watchful eyes and meticulous supervision, the event unfolded seamlessly, upholding the highest standards of 

safety, efficiency, and professionalism. The collaboration between the expert team and Dr. Mangesh Kulkarni 

underscored a shared commitment to the cause of facilitating a successful and impactful blood donation drive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blood Donated by NSS Programme Officer Dr. Sachin Prayag and two additional Programme Officers 

Dr. Nayan Bhadule & Asst. Prof. Nilesh Kshirsagar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Blood Donation by Staff and their Family Members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

List of Donors provided by Bhalchandra Blood Bank, Latur 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Blood Donation by Alumni 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blood Bank Staff Delivering Blood Donation Certificates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

News Article Published 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Here are the noteworthy highlights of this blood donation camp: 

1. A total of 19 units of Blood Bags were successfully collected during this camp, signifying the impactful 

contribution of the participants. 

2. The Chief Guest and President of the program not only graced the occasion but also actively participated 

by donating blood, thereby officially inaugurating the program with a meaningful act of service. 

3. Demonstrating a commendable commitment, all three NSS Program Officers willingly donated blood, 

setting a positive example for the entire community. 

4. The enthusiasm for altruism extended to the teaching staff, who, along with their family members, joined 

hands in contributing to this noble cause through blood donation. 

5. In a moment of recognition, the Chief Guest took the opportunity to felicitate our esteemed faculty 

members for their remarkable and consistent contributions to blood donation, acknowledging their 

significant impact on the community's well-being. This act of acknowledgment added an extra layer of 

appreciation for the selfless efforts of the faculty in promoting the spirit of giving. 

 

 

 

      Dr. Sachin M. Prayag     Dr. Sujata N. Chavan 
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